May 6, 1952

The Honorable James H. Duff United States Senate Washington, D. C.

My dear Senator Duff:

Thank you for your nice letter of May 5. Of course we were sorry not to have the honor of a visit from you, but Senator Carlson did a magnificent job and delighted us.

I sincerely hope that you may make a complete recovery of your strength. I know how tremendous the demands are upon our civic leaders at this time, but I hope you will some day find time to visit Senator Robertson and me here in historic Lexington.

Cordially yours,

Francis P. Gaines President